
DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL
	Ref: AB
	

	Application No: 
	3/2014/0889

	Site:
	Pendleton Village Hall, Pendleton, BB7 1PT

	Development Proposed:
	Extension to rear to provide additional toilets and internal facilities.

	Target:
	10th December 2014

	CONSULTATIONS: Town/Parish Council

	Parish Council: No objections.

	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	LCC Highways: There is no objection to the proposed development on highway grounds.

	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations

	N/A

	RELEVANT POLICIES:
Town and Country Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990


	Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan:

Policy G1 - Development Control
Policy ENV16 – Development within Conservation Areas
The Core Strategy Submission version as proposed to be modified

Policy DMG1 – General Considerations

Key Statement EN5 – Protecting Heritage Assets

Policy DME4 – Protecting Heritage Assets
National Planning Policy Framework
Section 7: Requiring good design
Section 12: Conserving and enhancing the historic environment

Other relevant policy considerations
Pendleton Conservation Area Appraisal

Pendleton Conservation Area Management Guidance


	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This application relates to the erection of a rear extension to provide additional toilets and internal facilities at Pendleton Village Hall, Pendleton. The village hall is faced with dashed render with a red brick band at low level and white painted timber windows. The hall is located within Pendleton Conservation Area and faces Main Street with open countryside to the rear. In determining the application it is important to consider the design of the extension, its impact on the character of Pendleton Conservation Area and its effect on the amenities of neighbours.
The proposed rear extension would infill part of the building in the north west corner and would measure 5.7m x 4.4m. It would extend the existing flat-roofed element and would have a height of 3.3m at the point it meets the existing building. It would be faced in wall and roofing materials to match those on the existing building and proposes the use of white UPVC window frames.
The scale, size and design of the proposed extension are acceptable and the potential visual impact will be minimal given its location to the rear. With regards to the potential impact on the residential amenity of the occupiers of nearby dwellings, there is not considered to be an impact on the residential amenity of adjacent neighbouring properties.
Therefore, I do not consider this application would cause a significant detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the area or on the residential amenity of the occupiers of the surrounding properties. As such, the application is recommended accordingly.


	RECOMMENDATION: Approve conditional planning permission


Ribble Valley Borough Council  











DATE INSPECTED: 18/11/2014











Note: This report needs to be read in conjunction with the Decision Notice.








